
4TH REPORT OF THE 

 

TOWN AND GOWN COMMITTEE 
 
 
Meeting held on October 18, 2011, commencing at 12:15 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:   Councillor N. Branscombe (Chair), Councillors M. Brown, J. Bryant and J. Swan and V. 
Barahona, S. Bentley,  J. Goodwin, S. Grindrod, J. Mackay  and P. Searle and J. Martin (Secretary). 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  H. Connel, S. Courtice, T. Cowan, O. Katolyk, D. Lebold, G. Matthews, M. 
Tomazincic, J. Young and J. Smout.  
 
REGRETS:  Mayor, J. Fontana, S. Chowdhury, G. De Pasquale, and G. Hopcroft. 
 

I YOUR COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Advisory 
Committee 
Review 

1.  That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) heard a verbal 
presentation from J. Martin, Committee Secretary, on behalf of the City Clerk, with 
respect to the advisory committee review.  The current TGC mandate will be circulated 
to members for review. 

University of 
Canterbury 
Student 
Volunteer 
Army 

2. (2) That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) received a presentation 
with respect to the University of Canterbury student volunteer army from Councillor J. 
Bryant. 

Downtown 
Tent Parties 

3. (3) That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) heard a verbal report from 
Councillor J. Bryant, and held a general discussion with respect to downtown tent 
parties. T. Cowan, London Police Services and O. Katolyk, Manager of By-law 
Enforcement will provide an update with respect to this matter at the next TGC 
meeting. 

Mustang 
Express Late 
Night Bus 
Service 

4. (4) That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) received the attached 
communication and heard a verbal update from P. Searle, TGC, with respect to the 
Mustang express late night bus service. 

University of 
Western 
Ontario’s 
Orientation 
Week 

5. (5) That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) received a copy of “The 
Ultimate Guide to Your University Students’ Council” communication and heard a 
verbal update from P. Searle, TGC, with respect to the University of Western Ontario’s 
2011 orientation week. 

Rental 
Licensing By-
law 

6. (8) That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) heard a verbal update 
from J. Smout, Solicitor, with respect to the rental licensing by-law superior court 
decision. 

Town & Gown 
Summit 

7. (9) That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) heard a verbal update 
from Councillor N. Branscombe and held a general discussion with respect to hosting 
a Town and Gown Summit in January 2012; it being noted that the TGC will review 
this matter at its next meeting. 

 8.  That the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) received and noted the 
following: 

3rd Report of 
the TGC 

(a) (1) The 3rd report of the Town and Gown Committee (TGC) from its 
meeting held June 16, 2011; 

City of 
London – 
Application to 
Amend the 
Official Plan 
and Zoning 
By-law - 1607, 
1609 (eastern 
portion), 
1611, 1615, 
1619, 1623, 
1627, 1631, 
1635, 1639, 
1643, 1649 
and 1653 
Richmond 
Street.  

(b) (6) a Notice dated October 6, 2011 from M. Tomazincic, Planner II, with 
respect to an amendment to the City’s Official Plan and Zoning By-law for 1607, 1609 
(eastern portion), 1611, 1615, 1619, 1623, 1627, 1631, 1635, 1639, 1643, 1649 and 
1653 Richmond Street; and,   
 



TGC - 2 
 
Planning 
Applications 

(c) (7) the following Planning Applications: 
(i) 1240 Richmond Street; 
(ii) London Psychiatric Hospital Secondary Plan; 
(iii) 186-188 Huron Street and 2 Audrey Avenue; 
(iv) 1100 and 1108 Dundas Street; and,  
(v) 1285 Western Road. 

Next Meeting 9.  That the Town and Gown Committee will hold its next meeting on 
November 29, 2011. 

   The meeting adjourned at 1:17 p.m. 

 


